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Dear IHM Families, 

          If you are unfamiliar with IHM SCRIP they are simply gift cards.  The IHM SCRIP program sells gift 
cards from hundreds of national merchants. We get a discount on these gift cards through Great Lakes 
Center’s ShopWithScrip.com.  That discount is then split between you and IHM; 50% for you towards your 
tuition and 50% going to the IHM Home and School Association (HSA) to offset school operating costs.  
Scrip is a great way to raise money for IHM while helping you reduce your tuition costs! 

A rebate statement will be attached to this letter if you earned any for the 2017 school year (January 1, 2017 
to June 30, 2017).  The rebate on the statement has been credited to your SmartTuition bill for the month of 
September.   

Thank you for the support of this program!  It is beneficial to families in reducing tuition as well as supporting 
the great programs that HSA funds at IHM. 
 
Rebate Overview for the period of January 1, 2017 to June 30, 2017 
 
Total amount of scrip inventory sold:       $123,487.46 
Total rebates earned:                               $6,826.54 
Family tuition credit earned:                    $2,109.77 
IHM Youth Mission trip credit:                  $453.36 
Highest individual credit earned:             $182.08 
Average family tuition credit earned:       $45.86 
 
The new rebate session began July 1st and continues until December 30, 2017.  Rebates accumulated 
during that time will be credited to SmartTuition on the February 2018 bill.   
 
Every purchase you are making now by using SCRIP is reducing your tuition for the coming year. It takes 
time to develop the habit of using SCRIP, but over time you will find that it helps you budget better, giving 
you a better understanding of where your money is being spent.   
 
Please consider paying for your everyday purchases as well as trips and gifts with SCRIP.  It does not incur 
any additional costs and the profit helps our efforts to make IHM the great school that it is!   
If you have any questions please feel free to contact an IHM SCRIP Coordinator. 
 
Thank you, 

Anne Bender and Claire Gnau 

IHM SCRIP Coordinators 

 


